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St Peter`s C of E (Aided) Primary School
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E-mail: office@st-peters-cowfold.w-sussex.sch.uk
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1st July 2019
Dear Parents, 

On Monday 15th July you will be informed about which class your child will be in next year, and who their teacher will be. Therefore, I thought that you might appreciate some information about how the teachers and I decide which children go in which class in advance.

At St Peter’s, because we have five classes and seven different year groups (Yr R to 6) we have to operate mixed year group classes. This is not uncommon in schools and we ensure that a child’s needs are met by the teacher through good teaching – that it is stage and not age that determines what they are taught. Having mixed year group classes is often no different from having a single year group class as the level of achievement and maturity can range as much in a single year group as two. Teachers in all schools, including ours, pitch each child’s work to their level. The class structure for 2019/20 will be:

Class 1 - 
Reception and Year 1           CANTERBURY

Class 2 -
Year 1 and Year 2

CHICHESTER 


Class 3 -
Year 3
and Year 4
            EXETER
            
Class 4 -
Year 4 and Year 5

YORK              

Class 5 -         Year 6

                        ST PAUL’S 
            
Next September, Year 1 and Year 4 will need to be split. Some of our current Reception will remain in Class 1 and some will join the current Year 1s in Class 2. Again, roughly half of our current Year 3 will remain in Class 3 and the rest will join the current Year 4s in Class 4. When we decide which children go into which class we do not use achievement levels as the sole criteria. Neither do we do it simply by age, putting the older children into one class and the younger into another.

The way we decide is: By weighing up WHAT’S BEST FOR EACH Child

The Criteria we use to decide is based on all the factors below;

- Age

- Balance of boys and girls in a class. Number of children in the Year Group they are joining. 

- Balance of children achieving at a range of levels / needing extra support in each class. If a year group is split there will be a mix of achievement levels in both groups.
– Their friendships. 

– Social interaction and level of independence. We consider how children mix with the older or younger year they’re joining and whether they’re suited to a particular class. We think about whether the child will develop more confidence as an older member of a class. 

I hope this information is useful and gives you some background into how the decisions are made. If you have any questions about this process please do ask me, however I won’t be able to tell you which class your child is in before 15th July. Thank you for your understanding.

Yours sincerely,
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G.Kolter (Headteacher)
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